
Merry Christmas Cubs families!
What a wonderful month December is! First of all, thank you for all your support for our 
first Winter Concert to be successful. It was great fun, wasn’t it? We were happy in our 
special costumes yet a bit nervous at the beginning of the event. However, all 
performances performances by Dolphins and Pandacorns were entertaining! By watching our older 
friends having fun on the stage, we got the courage to perform our songs! We felt so 
great to show what we had been practicing for a while. And of course, we were so happy 
to get some presents after the wonderful experience! Our theme in December was “My 
family”. We learned about family members and drew our family. We were so happy to 
introduce our own family to each other during the ‘Show and Tell’ activity. We also made a 
finger family and our family photo frame. Our sense of belonging was boosted by all the 
activities! In liteactivities! In literacy, we focused on the letters F, L, and J. We also reviewed all the letters 
we had learnt during Term 2 with multiple activities. In addition, we wrote our very first 
letter to Santa, mummy, and daddy! Has Santa Claus brought what you had written in the 
letter? In numeracy, we focused on number sequences and values. We used our counting 
skills to find correct answers. In Japanese, we folded origami to make Santa Claus and 
decorated a Christmas tree. For fine motor skills, we made Christmas-themed art
 including Christmas cards, Christmas stockings, and a snowman. For gross motor skills, 
we pretended to ski and have snowball fights against our snowmen. In addition, we did a 
sink or float experiment! We picked different objects from the classroom, made a 
prediction, and dropped them in a little pool to see the result. It was fun to explore!
In the winter whimsical, an eIn the winter whimsical, an event organised by G10, we played bowling, spin the wheel, 
and what’s in the box? There were also photo booths, one with a Christmas tree and the 
other one with green curtains. We were wondering what the outcome of the green curtain 
booth looks like. In addition, we happily received some special snacks to share with you! 
On the last dOn the last day of Term 2, we had a pyjama party! Everyone looked so cosy (and a little 
sleepy?) in their favourite pyjamas. We kicked off the day with morning assembly with Mr. 
Taylor. And you know what? Santa Claus visited us!!! We were so excited to meet him in 
person. However, he dropped presents for cubs somewhere in the school! So, we went for 
a scavenger hunt to find the presents. We looked around and found them at the entrance 
of the school! We also won a prize from a raffle and celebrated our achievement in Term 2 
with party poppers! At the end of the day, we made a gingerbread house with tasty cream 
and chocolate! It and chocolate! It was a perfect way to end the term! We also celebrated Chousuke’s 
birthday in December! Happy Birthday, Chousuke! At last but not least, thank you again 
for all your support and contribution during Term 2. We accomplished a lot and made so 
many memories together! We can’t wait to see what will happen in Term 3! Have a 
wonderful winter holiday everyone!!!
Kind regards,
Cub Team
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